CLINICANS UNITED
MINUTES
August 1, 2022

PRESENT:  David Holt (SEIU), Christine Miller, Lynn Stanley, Debi Warner, Dave Meichsner, Becky Jamison, Andrea Mitchell, Weston Martin, Allison Doyle, Steven Durost

ANTHEM:  Anthem is having two informational meetings on Wednesday, August 17th.  Sign up through NHPA at Ms13@wildapricot.org.  Anthem is making a lot of changes, including its name.  Behavioral Health will be managed by Beacon, but Anthem will still get claims.  Jennifer Cassavant is still managing Behavioral Health provider relations. The phone number is 800-397-1630. 

COST TRANSPARENCY:  There is a federal mandate that payers make their costs transparent to consumers which would mean reimbursement rates get published.  It is still unclear whether this applies to private insurance or just Medicare and Medicaid.  David has asked an SEIU person who follow up on this.  Medicare Advantage is payng lower rates than Medicare and making providers apply for provider status even if they are already Medicare providers and in network with the Advantage company.  Debi Warner suggested possible legislation regarding how insurance companies pay and change their payment process.

LICENSURE:  The Office of Professional Licensure is looking at all healthcare license regulations.  They monitor 54 boards and how each deals with complaints/allegations.  Allegations are not mandated to be reported but complaints are.  Lynn Stanley has a meeting with Lindsey Courtney at OLPC next week and will let us know how their process is working.  There is a study committee for legislation and rules in the 200s.  
Andrea Mitchell, legislative chair for AMHCA, reported that NH joined the interstate licensing compact legislatively but that it will not be in effect for another year.
Allison Doyle asked if there is any movement on billing for pre-licensed practitioners.  There is a statute for LMHCs—an LMHC-C- for conditional, but no mechanism to put it in place and no private insurers paying.  The person has to be an employee and work under supervision.  The RSA is 330A-18D.

CAREDASH:  This website posts information on therapists without their consent and says they are trying to connect clients and therapists.  NASW has filed complaints with the NH Attorney General and the FTC.  They try to connect people to Betterhealth.

SEIU:  Please share the names of good legislative candidates that the SEA can endorse.
We need 10 members to endorse a bid to the SEIU to become a chapter so we can elect officers and be a more formal organization.

NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting is 9/12 at noon because the first Monday in September is Labor Day.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Miller, Ed.M., LCMHC
